September 15, 1945.

Mr. J. J. Jakosky,
Asst. to the President,
University of Southern California,
Los Angeles, California.

Dear Jays

Thanks for the letter including the dope on golf. It is very clever and I can use parts of it at certain times.

I played golf with Don Swarthout last Saturday afternoon and he told me he had a very wonderful visit with you and your family.

Also, I accept with thanks the greeting of Prof. William R. LaPorte. I am happy to reciprocate his kind thoughts.

And the good news regarding U. Floyd Rible. I asked Corlett Cotton to induct him into Rotary Monday noon, and now Floyd is a full-fledged Rotarian and we are immediately putting him to work. A carbon copy of my letter to him is enclosed.

Thanks for your good wishes. We hope that we may be able to see the Jakoskys in the not too distant future, but we can't figure out how we are going to do it at present.

With all good wishes, I am

Rotarily yours,

FCA:AH

President.